
Revoking a Power of Attorney  

If for any reason, you become unhappy with the person you have appointed to 

make decisions for you under a durable power of attorney, you may revoke the 

power of attorney at any time. There are a few steps you should take to ensure 

the document is properly revoked. 

While any new power of attorney should state that old powers of attorney are 

revoked, you should also put the revocation in writing. The revocation should 

include your name, a statement that you are of sound mind, and your wish to re-

voke the power of attorney. You should also specify the date the original power 

of attorney was executed and the person selected as your agent. Sign the docu-

ment and send it to your old agent as well as any institutions or agencies that 

have a copy of the power of attorney. Attach your new power of attorney if you 

have one. 

Click Here to Continue Reading 
 

A Tax Break to Help Working Caregivers  
Pay for Day Care 

Paying for day care is one of the biggest expenses faced by working adults with 

young children, a dependent parent, or a child with a disability, but there is a tax 

credit available to help working caregivers defray the costs of day care (called 

"adult day care" in the case of the elderly). 

In order to qualify for the tax credit, you must have a dependent who cannot be 

left alone and who has lived with you for more than half the year. 

 

Click Here to Read Further 

 
Kiddie Tax Changes May Increase Burden  

for Families with SNTs 

Major changes to the “kiddie tax” could significantly increase the tax liability of 

assets placed in special needs trusts if the trust’s beneficiary is a minor and the 

income the trust earns is high enough.  

Up until now, the Internal Revenue Services (IRS) automatically taxed all un-

earned income from children above $2,100 in the same tax bracket applicable to 

their parents’ income. Under the new rules, enacted as part of the Tax Cuts and 

Jobs Act of 2017, the IRS instead taxes unearned income above this threshold at 

the greatly compressed tax rates for trusts. Trust income is taxed at a far steeper 

rate than personal income. 

 

Click Here for the Full Article  

 

IRS kicks off annual list of most prevalent tax scams: 
Agency warns taxpayers of pervasive phishing 

schemes in its ‘Dirty Dozen’ campaign  

IRS Newswire IR-2019-26 

 

The ARC Michigan—2019 Income Tax Guide 

This authoritative income tax guide has proven invaluable for families and indi-

viduals concerned about tax deductions and credits related to the care and sup-

port of a child or an adult with an intellectual or developmental disability. After 

forty-five issues, this booklet has become an annual “must-have” for the in-

formed parent. Many of the figures contained within this guide are calculations 

by CCH, Inc., based on its Consumer Price Index estimates due to official IRS 

tables not being released in time for either publication.  
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Some Non-English Speakers Would Lose Disability 
Benefits Under SSA Proposal  

 
The Social Security Administration (SSA) is proposing to make it more difficult 

for people who don’t speak English to qualify for disability benefits.  

Under planned regulations released February 01, 2019, the SSA would no longer 

consider a person’s “inability to communicate in English” when reviewing appli-

cations, both for Social Security Disability Insurance (SSDI) and Supplemental 

Security Income (SSI) benefits. 

The SSA estimates that the move will cut the disability rolls by more than 10,000 

non-English speaking claimants.  

 

 

Click Here for the Full Article 

 

Still haven’t received new Medicare card? Don’t panic. 
 

Your old Medicare card (the one with your Social Security number on it) will 

continue to “work” until Jan. 1, 2020, so you can continue with all necessary 

medical stuff.  

 

The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid claims that the mailing of the new cards 

has been completed, and since I have no reason to think they’d lie about a thing 

like that, I’d conclude that the fact that you haven’t received yours is a problem.  

 

 

Click Here to For Additional Details 

Is My Will Still Valid If I Move to Another State? 
 

Among all the changes you must make when you move to a new state -- driver's 

license, voter registration -- don't forget your will. 

 

While your will should still be valid in the new state, there may be differences in 

the new state's laws that may make certain provisions of the will invalid. In addi-

tion, moving is a good excuse to consult an attorney to make sure your estate 

plan in general is up to date.  

 

Property laws can vary from state to state. It is especially important to have your 

estate plan reviewed if you move from a common law state to a community prop-

erty state or vice versa. 

 

 

Click Here for More Information 

Why the number of Americans with Alzheimer’s could 
more than double by 2050 

Barring breakthroughs in treatment, the number of Americans living with Alz-

heimer’s disease is projected to more than double by 2050, rising to 13.8 million 

Americans age 65 or older from 5.8 million today. That’s according to a new re-

port from the Alzheimer’s Association released Tuesday. 

Here’s a closer look at why medical experts are expecting a spike in Alzheimer’s, 

what we know about associated health costs and what’s next for research and 

treatment. 

 

             Click Here to Continue Reading 

Proposed overtime pay threshold still too high for 

some senior living advocates 
  

The Labor Department’s new proposal to increase the salary threshold for em-

ployee overtime pay, announced Thursday, might have been expected, but it’s 

still of concern to some organizations representing senior living operators.  

 

Under a salary level set in 2004, executive, administrative, professional and cer-

tain other employees who earn less than $455 per week ($23,660 annually) are 

eligible for overtime pay if they work more than 40 hours in a week. The Labor 

Department’s new proposal would raise the standard salary level to $679 per 

week, or $35,308 per year.  

 

It’s the effects an increase ultimately might have on residents that concern the 

National Center for Assisted Living, Senior Director of Policy Lilly Hummel 

told McKnight’s Senior Living. Because of those effects, she said, assisted living 

operators should be exempt from the rule. “While we’re encouraged that the ad-

ministration has put forth a more moderate proposal, this rule is still concerning 

for the assisted living profession. Labor makes up a significant portion of overall 

operations, and increasing those costs could result in additional costs to the con-

sumer,” she said. “Many assisted living communities also offer Medicaid to vul-

nerable residents, which is often underfunded. At a time when residents and their 

families are looking for more affordable long-term care options, assisted living 

— especially Medicaid providers — should be exempt from the overtime rule.” 

 

 

Click Here to Read the Entire Article 

 

 

Giving - Is It Part Of Your Plan? 
 

Much is changing in the landscape of philanthropy and charitable giving.   

Single women and married couples consistently give more and volunteer more 

than single men. Adult daughters of wealthy givers have proven to care more 

about the causes their parents support and the frequency and the amount of dona-

tions more than adult sons. Women tend to spread out their donations, giving 

smaller amounts to more organizations compared to men.  

 

Research shows that although retirees generally work to reduce their overall 

spending they still give generously. Giving is part of their financial plan. Philan-

thropic causes become a big part of their social network.  

 

 

Click Here to Continue Reading 

What Is Required of an Executor? 

Being the executor of an estate is not a task to take lightly. An executor is the per-

son responsible for managing the administration of a deceased individual's estate. 

Although the time and effort involved will vary with the size of the estate, even if 

you are the executor of a small estate you will have important duties that must be 

performed correctly or you may be liable to the estate or the beneficiaries.  

 

The executor is either named in the will or if there is no will, appointed by the 

court. You do not have to accept the position of executor even if you are named 

in the will. The average estate administration takes one year, though you won't 

need to work full time on it. 

 

 

Click Here for a List of Duties An Executor May Have to Perform 

CMS Improving Nursing Home Compare in April 2019 
 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) announced updates com-

ing next month to Nursing Home Compare and the Five-Star Quality Rating Sys-

tem to strengthen this tool for consumers to compare quality between nursing 

homes. The April 2019 updates to Nursing Home Compare are part of a broad 

range of updates that have been under development for the last several years. 

The Nursing Home Compare website and Five-Star Quality Rating System were 

created to help consumers, their families, and caregivers compare nursing homes 

and identify areas they may want to ask about when looking at nursing home 

care. The updates further advance CMS’s goals to improve the accuracy and 

value of the information found on the site and promote quality improvement in 

nursing home care with the result of better health outcomes for residents.  

 

 

Click Here for the Full Article 

60 Minutes Fails to Consider Pain Patients 
 

In a Feb. 24 segment, CBS’s 60 Minutes accused the Food and Drug Administra-

tion (FDA) of igniting the overdose epidemic in the United States with its 

“illegal approval of opioids for the treatment of chronic pain.” While the program 

highlighted the adverse consequences of misleading pharmaceutical marketing 

and lax government oversight, this segment failed to consider the perspective of 

patients who legitimately use opioids for pain, stigmatized them as drug-seekers, 

and propagated misconceptions about the overdose crisis, such as the idea that 

opioid treatment for chronic pain is indisputably illegitimate and is driving over-

dose deaths in the U.S.  

 

Click Here to Read Further 

                Listen up! It’s the CMS podcast 
 

If you’ve ever secretly longed for a way to combine the impenetrability of 

American healthcare policy with the ease of 21st century communication technol-

ogy, you’ll be relieved and delighted to learn CMS now has a podcast.   

 

It’s called “CMS: Beyond the Policy,” with a stated mission to be “a modern, 

user-friendly way“ to journey far past the incomprehensible nuances of regula-

tory programs to showcase the incomprehensible thinking that created and sus-

tains them.   

Click Here to Read More 

 

What Can a Special Needs Trust Pay For? 
 

A special needs trust is designed to provide a person with a disability the funds to 

enhance her quality of life while at the same time allowing her to remain eligible 

for needs-based public benefits.  Government programs like Medicaid and Sup-

plemental Security Income (SSI) provide essentials, such as medical care, food, 

clothing and shelter. Special needs trusts are intended to supplement, not replace, 

this kind of basic support. Such trusts pay for anything the trust document pro-

vides for, including comforts and luxuries that meager public assistance funds 

don't cover, hence the term “special needs.”  

 

 

Click Here for More Information 
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Revoking a Power of Attorney  

If for any reason, you become unhappy with the person you have appointed to 

make decisions for you under a durable power of attorney, you may revoke the 

power of attorney at any time. There are a few steps you should take to ensure 

the document is properly revoked. 

While any new power of attorney should state that old powers of attorney are 

revoked, you should also put the revocation in writing. The revocation should 

include your name, a statement that you are of sound mind, and your wish to re-

voke the power of attorney. You should also specify the date the original power 

of attorney was executed and the person selected as your agent. Sign the docu-

ment and send it to your old agent as well as any institutions or agencies that 

have a copy of the power of attorney. Attach your new power of attorney if you 

have one. 

Click Here to Continue Reading 
 

A Tax Break to Help Working Caregivers  
Pay for Day Care 

Paying for day care is one of the biggest expenses faced by working adults with 

young children, a dependent parent, or a child with a disability, but there is a tax 

credit available to help working caregivers defray the costs of day care (called 

"adult day care" in the case of the elderly). 

In order to qualify for the tax credit, you must have a dependent who cannot be 

left alone and who has lived with you for more than half the year. 

 

Click Here to Read Further 

 
Kiddie Tax Changes May Increase Burden  

for Families with SNTs 

Major changes to the “kiddie tax” could significantly increase the tax liability of 

assets placed in special needs trusts if the trust’s beneficiary is a minor and the 

income the trust earns is high enough.  

Up until now, the Internal Revenue Services (IRS) automatically taxed all un-

earned income from children above $2,100 in the same tax bracket applicable to 

their parents’ income. Under the new rules, enacted as part of the Tax Cuts and 

Jobs Act of 2017, the IRS instead taxes unearned income above this threshold at 

the greatly compressed tax rates for trusts. Trust income is taxed at a far steeper 

rate than personal income. 

 

Click Here for the Full Article  

 

IRS kicks off annual list of most prevalent tax scams: 
Agency warns taxpayers of pervasive phishing 

schemes in its ‘Dirty Dozen’ campaign  

IRS Newswire IR-2019-26 

 

The ARC Michigan—2019 Income Tax Guide 

This authoritative income tax guide has proven invaluable for families and indi-

viduals concerned about tax deductions and credits related to the care and sup-

port of a child or an adult with an intellectual or developmental disability. After 

forty-five issues, this booklet has become an annual “must-have” for the in-

formed parent. Many of the figures contained within this guide are calculations 

by CCH, Inc., based on its Consumer Price Index estimates due to official IRS 

tables not being released in time for either publication.  
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Some Non-English Speakers Would Lose Disability 
Benefits Under SSA Proposal  

 
The Social Security Administration (SSA) is proposing to make it more difficult 

for people who don’t speak English to qualify for disability benefits.  

Under planned regulations released February 01, 2019, the SSA would no longer 

consider a person’s “inability to communicate in English” when reviewing appli-

cations, both for Social Security Disability Insurance (SSDI) and Supplemental 

Security Income (SSI) benefits. 

The SSA estimates that the move will cut the disability rolls by more than 10,000 

non-English speaking claimants.  

 

 

Click Here for the Full Article 

 

Still haven’t received new Medicare card? Don’t panic. 
 

Your old Medicare card (the one with your Social Security number on it) will 

continue to “work” until Jan. 1, 2020, so you can continue with all necessary 

medical stuff.  

 

The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid claims that the mailing of the new cards 

has been completed, and since I have no reason to think they’d lie about a thing 

like that, I’d conclude that the fact that you haven’t received yours is a problem.  

 

 

Click Here to For Additional Details 

Is My Will Still Valid If I Move to Another State? 
 

Among all the changes you must make when you move to a new state -- driver's 

license, voter registration -- don't forget your will. 

 

While your will should still be valid in the new state, there may be differences in 

the new state's laws that may make certain provisions of the will invalid. In addi-

tion, moving is a good excuse to consult an attorney to make sure your estate 

plan in general is up to date.  

 

Property laws can vary from state to state. It is especially important to have your 

estate plan reviewed if you move from a common law state to a community prop-

erty state or vice versa. 

 

 

Click Here for More Information 

Why the number of Americans with Alzheimer’s could 
more than double by 2050 

Barring breakthroughs in treatment, the number of Americans living with Alz-

heimer’s disease is projected to more than double by 2050, rising to 13.8 million 

Americans age 65 or older from 5.8 million today. That’s according to a new re-

port from the Alzheimer’s Association released Tuesday. 

Here’s a closer look at why medical experts are expecting a spike in Alzheimer’s, 

what we know about associated health costs and what’s next for research and 

treatment. 

 

             Click Here to Continue Reading 

Proposed overtime pay threshold still too high for 

some senior living advocates 
  

The Labor Department’s new proposal to increase the salary threshold for em-

ployee overtime pay, announced Thursday, might have been expected, but it’s 

still of concern to some organizations representing senior living operators.  

 

Under a salary level set in 2004, executive, administrative, professional and cer-

tain other employees who earn less than $455 per week ($23,660 annually) are 

eligible for overtime pay if they work more than 40 hours in a week. The Labor 

Department’s new proposal would raise the standard salary level to $679 per 

week, or $35,308 per year.  

 

It’s the effects an increase ultimately might have on residents that concern the 

National Center for Assisted Living, Senior Director of Policy Lilly Hummel 

told McKnight’s Senior Living. Because of those effects, she said, assisted living 

operators should be exempt from the rule. “While we’re encouraged that the ad-

ministration has put forth a more moderate proposal, this rule is still concerning 

for the assisted living profession. Labor makes up a significant portion of overall 

operations, and increasing those costs could result in additional costs to the con-

sumer,” she said. “Many assisted living communities also offer Medicaid to vul-

nerable residents, which is often underfunded. At a time when residents and their 

families are looking for more affordable long-term care options, assisted living 

— especially Medicaid providers — should be exempt from the overtime rule.” 

 

 

Click Here to Read the Entire Article 

 

 

Giving - Is It Part Of Your Plan? 
 

Much is changing in the landscape of philanthropy and charitable giving.   

Single women and married couples consistently give more and volunteer more 

than single men. Adult daughters of wealthy givers have proven to care more 

about the causes their parents support and the frequency and the amount of dona-

tions more than adult sons. Women tend to spread out their donations, giving 

smaller amounts to more organizations compared to men.  

 

Research shows that although retirees generally work to reduce their overall 

spending they still give generously. Giving is part of their financial plan. Philan-

thropic causes become a big part of their social network.  

 

 

Click Here to Continue Reading 

What Is Required of an Executor? 

Being the executor of an estate is not a task to take lightly. An executor is the per-

son responsible for managing the administration of a deceased individual's estate. 

Although the time and effort involved will vary with the size of the estate, even if 

you are the executor of a small estate you will have important duties that must be 

performed correctly or you may be liable to the estate or the beneficiaries.  

 

The executor is either named in the will or if there is no will, appointed by the 

court. You do not have to accept the position of executor even if you are named 

in the will. The average estate administration takes one year, though you won't 

need to work full time on it. 

 

 

Click Here for a List of Duties An Executor May Have to Perform 

CMS Improving Nursing Home Compare in April 2019 
 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) announced updates com-

ing next month to Nursing Home Compare and the Five-Star Quality Rating Sys-

tem to strengthen this tool for consumers to compare quality between nursing 

homes. The April 2019 updates to Nursing Home Compare are part of a broad 

range of updates that have been under development for the last several years. 

The Nursing Home Compare website and Five-Star Quality Rating System were 

created to help consumers, their families, and caregivers compare nursing homes 

and identify areas they may want to ask about when looking at nursing home 

care. The updates further advance CMS’s goals to improve the accuracy and 

value of the information found on the site and promote quality improvement in 

nursing home care with the result of better health outcomes for residents.  

 

 

Click Here for the Full Article 

60 Minutes Fails to Consider Pain Patients 
 

In a Feb. 24 segment, CBS’s 60 Minutes accused the Food and Drug Administra-

tion (FDA) of igniting the overdose epidemic in the United States with its 

“illegal approval of opioids for the treatment of chronic pain.” While the program 

highlighted the adverse consequences of misleading pharmaceutical marketing 

and lax government oversight, this segment failed to consider the perspective of 

patients who legitimately use opioids for pain, stigmatized them as drug-seekers, 

and propagated misconceptions about the overdose crisis, such as the idea that 

opioid treatment for chronic pain is indisputably illegitimate and is driving over-

dose deaths in the U.S.  

 

Click Here to Read Further 

                Listen up! It’s the CMS podcast 
 

If you’ve ever secretly longed for a way to combine the impenetrability of 

American healthcare policy with the ease of 21st century communication technol-

ogy, you’ll be relieved and delighted to learn CMS now has a podcast.   

 

It’s called “CMS: Beyond the Policy,” with a stated mission to be “a modern, 

user-friendly way“ to journey far past the incomprehensible nuances of regula-

tory programs to showcase the incomprehensible thinking that created and sus-

tains them.   

Click Here to Read More 

 

What Can a Special Needs Trust Pay For? 
 

A special needs trust is designed to provide a person with a disability the funds to 

enhance her quality of life while at the same time allowing her to remain eligible 

for needs-based public benefits.  Government programs like Medicaid and Sup-

plemental Security Income (SSI) provide essentials, such as medical care, food, 

clothing and shelter. Special needs trusts are intended to supplement, not replace, 

this kind of basic support. Such trusts pay for anything the trust document pro-

vides for, including comforts and luxuries that meager public assistance funds 

don't cover, hence the term “special needs.”  

 

 

Click Here for More Information 
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